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(e) Notice of Involuntary Administrative 
Salary Offsets Under the Debt Collection 
Act refers to the formal written notice 
required by section 5 of the Debt Col-
lection Act, including the provision of 
notice of the procedures under this 
Part, before involuntary collection de-
ductions can be taken from an employ-
ee’s salary. 

(f) Postmaster/Installation Head refers 
to the Postal Service official who is au-
thorized under the Postal Service Em-
ployee and Labor Relations Manual to 
make the initial determination of em-
ployee indebtedness and to issue the 
‘‘Notice of Involuntary Administrative 
Salary Offsets Under the Debt Collec-
tion Act.’’ 

(g) Recorder refers to the Recorder, 
Judicial Officer Department, U.S. Post-
al Service, located at 2101 Wilson Bou-
levard, Suite 600, Arlington, VA 22201– 
3078. The Recorder’s telephone number 
is (703) 812–1900, and the fax number is 
(703) 812–1901. 

§ 961.4 Employee petition for a hear-
ing. 

(a) If an employee desires a hearing, 
prescribed by section 5 of the Debt Col-
lection Act, to challenge the Postal 
Service’s determination of the exist-
ence or amount of a debt, or to chal-
lenge the involuntary repayment terms 
proposed by the Postal Service, the em-
ployee must file a written, signed peti-
tion with the Recorder, on or before 
the fifteenth (15th) calendar day fol-
lowing the employee’s receipt of the 
Postal Service’s ‘‘Notice of Involuntary 
Administrative Salary Offsets Under 
the Debt Collection Act.’’ The Hearing 
Official, in his or her discretion may 
waive this deadline upon a demonstra-
tion of good cause. In the event that 
the Postal Service initiated involun-
tary administrative salary offsets 
without having issued a Notice as re-
quired by the Debt Collection Act, the 
Hearing Official, in his or her discre-
tion, may retain authority to resolve 
the debt assessment as if a Notice had 
been issued, and may order the Postal 
Service to return any improperly offset 
money. 

(b) The hearing petition shall include 
the following: 

(1) The words, ‘‘Petition for Hearing 
under the Debt Collection Act,’’ promi-

nently captioned at the top of the first 
page; 

(2) The name of the employee, the 
employee’s work address, home ad-
dress, work telephone number, home 
telephone number, and email address, 
if any, or other address and telephone 
number at which the employee may be 
contacted during business hours; 

(3) A statement of the date on which 
the employee received the ‘‘Notice of 
Involuntary Administrative Salary Off-
sets Under the Debt Collection Act,’’ 
and a copy of the Notice; 

(4) A statement indicating whether 
the employee challenges: 

(i) The existence of the debt identi-
fied in the Notice of Involuntary Ad-
ministrative Salary Offsets; 

(ii) the amount of the debt identified 
in the Notice; and/or 

(iii) the involuntary repayment 
terms identified by the Postal Service 
in the Notice. For each challenge, the 
employee’s petition shall indicate the 
basis of the employee’s disagreement. 
The employee should identify and ex-
plain the facts, evidence, and legal ar-
guments which support his or her posi-
tion; 

(5) Copies of all records in the em-
ployee’s possession which relate to the 
debt; and 

(6) If an employee contends that the 
Postal Service’s proposed offset sched-
ule would result in a severe financial 
hardship on the employee, his or her 
spouse, and dependents, the employee 
shall identify an alternative offset 
schedule. As directed by the Hearing 
Official, the employee shall provide a 
statement and supporting documents 
indicating the employee’s financial 
status. This statement should address 
total income from all sources; assets; 
liabilities; number of dependents; and 
expenses for food, housing, clothing, 
transportation, medical care, and ex-
ceptional expenses, if any. 

(c) The employee shall file with the 
Recorder, any additional information 
directed by the Hearing Official. 

§ 961.5 Effect of filing a petition. 
Upon receipt and docketing of the 

employee’s petition for a hearing, fur-
ther collection activity by the Postal 
Service must cease, as required by sec-
tion 5 of the Debt Collection Act until 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 11:02 Sep 02, 2014 Jkt 232148 PO 00000 Frm 00336 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\39\39V1.TXT 31


		Superintendent of Documents
	2020-01-29T13:13:44-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




